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April is designated as ñCommunity College Monthò across Ameri-

ca; this designation serves to recognize and promote the important 

roles that each two-year college plays in the development and 

growth of their respective communities.  Community and technical 

colleges exist in a reality where ñthe rubber meets the roadò and 

possibilities afforded by these schools offer unique opportunities all across America.   
 

Our two-year associate degree programs offer individuals who work and study hard the 

chance to find a career job close to home.  Transfer opportunities also exist allowing for a 

seamless transition from high school to the post-secondary setting.  I am so proud of Madi-

sonville Community Collegeôs faculty and staff, our accomplishments, our grant funding 

successes, and last but not least, the Glema Mahr Center for the Arts.  I am proud of our 

students, their accomplishments, and their activities.   

 

I am especially proud to announce that MCC, along with 4 

other KCTCS colleges, was selected by the Aspen Insti-

tute as one of the top 120 community colleges in the na-

tion. The selection was announced on April 19, 2012, and 

was based on demonstration of strong outcomes in student 

success.  This was MCCôs second consecutive year to be 

selected.  Visit the website listed below to view more in-

formation about the announcement and the 2013 Aspen Prize for Community College Excel-

lence:  http://www.aspeninstitute.org/policy-work/aspen- prize/2013eligibleinstitutions  

 

Of course, the highlight of the collegeôs academic year is graduation!  We invite you to cele-

brate our graduates on Friday, May 4, 2012, at the Glema Mahr Center for the Arts.  The 

first ceremony begins at 5:30 p.m. for the Associate in Art/Associate in Science-Transfer 

degree and Nursing graduates.  Jeremy Bivins, student/graduate, will be the speaker.  An 

honorary degree for the late Dr. Bill Winstead, MCC Associate Professor of History, will 

also be presented.  The second ceremony begins at 7:30 p.m. for the Allied Health/Applied 

Technology diploma and Associate in Applied Science degree graduates; Christopher Pyle, 

student/graduate, will be the speaker. 
 

Until next month . . . 

Community College Month 

Judith Rhoads, Ed.D., President 

MCC STUDENT OF 

THE MONTH 
 

MCC is pleased to announce the selection of 

Drew Thomas as MCCôs ñStudent of the 

Monthò for March, 2012.  Thomas, of Madi-

sonville, Kentucky, is a student in the Ad-

vanced Integrated 

Technology (AIT) 

program and will 

graduate in May 

2012 with an Asso-

ciate in Applied 

Science - Multi-

Skilled Industrial 

Technician op-

tion.  Nominated by 

AIT Assistant Pro-

fessor Jake Hilde-

brant, Thomas was 

described as a suc-

cess story for 

MCC, for the AIT program, and for all non-

traditional students.  Along with holding a 

full-time job and being a father, he has per-

formed at an outstanding academic level, 

demonstrated good leadership, and shown 

outstanding improvement in performance 

during the semester.  

 

The ñStudent of the Monthò award was pre-

sented to Thomas on April 9; he also re-

ceived a Barnes & Noble gift card.  Students 

are selected based on academic performance, 

leadership, contributions to the campus, and 

outstanding performance on course assign-

ments and projects. 

In this issue: 
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EMPLOYEE SERVICE AWARDS 
 

MCCôs annual Staff Appreciation Luncheon was held on Friday, April 20, 2012.  Employee service awards were presented to: 

40 YEARS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Jawana Brown 
Library Assistant 

 

35 YEARS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Judy Rhoads 
MCC President 

 

20 YEARS 

Brad Downall 
GMCA Director 

 

Connie Harralson 
HR Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Aggie West 
Workforce  

Development Liaison 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

May Wright 
HR Director 

 

15 YEARS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vicki Rickard 
Upward Bound 

Program Facilitator 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Valerie Wolfe 
Disability Resources 

Manager 

 

10 YEARS 
 

Dan Edington 
Workforce  

Development Director 

 

 

 

 

Richard Gordon 
GMCA Custodian 

Pattie Jewell 
Library Office Support 

Assistant 

Kelli Johnson 
Business Affairs  

Specialist 

Teresa Long 
IT Support Specialist 

Jay Parrent 
Dean of Student Affairs 

 

 

5 YEARS 

Tonya Barnard 
GMCA Administrative 

Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Mike Beauchamp 
Painter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monica Bidwell 
Institutional Research 

Coordinator 

Rob Blumrick 
GMCA Tech Services 

Coordinator 

 

 

Lynn Curtis 
GMCA Marketing  

Coordinator 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tim Johnson 
Adult Education  

Specialist 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Deborah Matthews 
Adult Education 

Specialist 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rick Wiles 
Custodial Worker 

 

Pictures unavailable for: 

 

15 Years 

Retha Tarter 
GMCA Ticket Services Coordinator 

 

5 Years 

Cindy Sasser 
Office Support Assistant -  

Migrant Worker Program 
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The ATI Educator Enrichment Conference was held at Austin Peay State University on March 30 with 10 MCC nursing faculty in 

attendance.  Content was presented by Education Consultants with the Assessment Technologies Institute to highlight current and 

new available technologies and methods of implementation in the nursing curriculum. Topics included: Facilitating Clinical Reason-

ing through Online Simulation;15 Years of High-Fidelity Patient Simulation in Nursing Education: Where are We and Where Are 

We Going; Priority Setting, Facilitating Pharmacology Throughout Curriculum; Implementation of Best Practices for Student Suc-

cess; and Guiding Students to NCLEX Success by Meeting Their Learning Needs. 

 

As our nursing program begins to further explore the possibilities of clinical and campus lab simulation, the presentation on High-

Fidelity Simulation was very informative.  Examples of  new ATI simulation programs closely replicate the clinical experience using 

standardized patients from role-play to live patients.  The process of debriefing was discussed to use reflective learning, promote 

communication among participants, and constructively make corrections to student performance in the clinical scenario. 

 

Discussion was also given to the role of clinical simulation in medical and nursing research as well as professional development and 

accreditation.  The future for clinical simulation truly sounds amazing as possibilities include intelligent tutors, virtual mentors, com-

plex procedures, digital libraries with varying anatomy, and patient-specific data for surgical planning and rehearsal. 

 

This conference brought discussion among the nursing faculty that attended regarding the possible use of the Mental Health simula-

tion and Therapeutic communication programs in our curriculum.  We currently require students to purchase basic ATI software and 

accompanying textbooks.  The conference also provided information on faculty resources that we were not aware of previously.  We 

hope to utilize these resources to stay current in the area of simulation as well as improve implementation of our current ATI re-

sources for students. 

ATI EDUCATOR ENRICHMENT CONFERENCE 
By Kay Vespie, Professor of Nursing 

Presidentôs Newsletter 

RADFORD NAMED HOPKINS COUNTY  BPW 

ñASPIRING PROFESSIONALò REPRESENTATIVE 
By Nena Matheny, Senior Administrative Assistant - Advancement Office and Hopkins County BPW Member 

 

Roshun Radford is the 2012 Hopkins County Business & Professional Womenôs ñAspiring Professional.ò  As the clubôs Aspiring 

Professional, she participated at the KFBPW West Region Aspiring Professional program in Franklin on Saturday, April 14.  The 

region meeting includes BPW members and Aspiring Professionals from the western area of Kentucky.  Radford won the competi-

tion and will represent the West Region at the Kentucky Federation of Business & Professional Women annual conference in June.   
 

The program is based on the candidatesô career achievements and ability to project 

an image that reflects the role of todayôs young work force in society.  Candidates 

are evaluated on five phases of competition:  written biographical information, per-

sonal interview, group interaction, sincerity in helping others to achieve, and pre-

pared speeches.  Roshun chose her speech topic:  ñWhat is the value for young wom-

en and men to learn about womenôs history today when we have so many competing 

topics in history considered important for students to know?ò  She stated, ñIt was 

truly an honor to be asked to represent the local B&PW organization this year as the 

Aspiring Professional candidate.  I appreciate the support and guidance provided by 

the women of the Hopkins County B&PW. This has been a great learning experience 

for me, and I look forward to working with such a wonderful group again soon.ò 
 

Radford is a Program Coordinator in MCCôs TRiO Talent Search program.  She 

holds a Bachelor of Science degree in Communication Arts from Austin Peay State 

University and a Master of Science degree in Organizational Communication from 

Murray State University.  Roshun participates in the Hopkins County Sheriffôs De-

partment Citizenôs Academy, the local YMCA, MCCôs Cultural Diversity Commit-

tee, and as a Jesse Stuart Elementary School site-based decision making council 

member. 
 

The Aspiring Professional Program is sponsored by the Kentucky Federation of Business and Professional Women (KFBPW).  The 

program highlights the achievements of young women less than 41 years old, who are or have been employed in business or the pro-

fessions with at least one year of full-time work experience, live or work in the area, and who support the mission, vision and legisla-

tive platform of BPW.  The program encourages young career women to further develop their communication and public speaking 

skills, build self-esteem, and recognize their professional, personal, and political achievements. 
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Of special note . . . 
Kim Morrow, Student Affairs Assistant, 

was presented an Exemplary Academic 

Award for obtaining a 4.0 term GPA in 

the Fall 2011 semester.  The award was 

presented during Murray State Universi-

tyôs Annual Diversity Achievement 

Awards program held on April 13. 
 

Dr. Scott Vander Ploeg, Professor of 

English, will be demonstrating Tai Chi 

on Saturday, May 5, from 1-2 p.m. at the 

Madisonville-Hopkins County Public 

Library.   
 

Vander Ploeg also participated in the 

April 23rd World Book Night, a program 

that distributes free books to populations 

of people who are not accounted to be 

frequent readers.  Vander Ploeg distribut-

ed copies of Brief Wondrous Life of Os-

car Wao, by Junot Diaz. 
 

Vander Ploeg was elected in March for a 

third term as a member of the Midwest 

Institute for International/Intercultural 

Education (MIIIE) Board of Directors.  

MIIIE is a clearinghouse group that pro-

vides support for international and multi-

cultural education. 
 

Vander Ploeg delivered a literary-critical 

essay, ñThe Hunger Games:  Monsters R 

Us,ò at the 33rd annual meeting of the 

International Association for the Fantas-

tic in the Arts in Orlando, Florida, on 

March 23.   
 

The national College English Association 

invited Vander Ploeg to give a paper in a 

special panel devoted to peace studies at 

their 43rd Annual Conference:  CEA 

2012ðBorders, on March 31 in Rich-

mond, Virginia.  Vander Ploegôs paper 

was the winner of the James R. Bennett 

Award for Literature and Peace.  The 

paper is titled, ñTeaching Peace By Ques-

tioning Borders:  Donne, Frost, Kingsolv-

er,ò and will be considered for publica-

tion in the College English Association 

journal, The CEA Critic.  The award is 

for "a paper or project that contributes 

significantly, through action or under-

standing, to the prospect of living in har-

mony with the Earth and humankind." 
  

April Grace, IECE Program Coordina-

tor,  was the recipient of an American 

Red Cross Hometown Hero Award.  

Nominated by a former student, the 

award was presented to Grace for her 

sound advice and caring demeanor 

throughout the studentôs time at MCC.  

Grace served not only as an instructor but 

as a mentor to all her students. 
 

Elyssa Lear, Associate Professor of 

Mathematics, coordinated a Blood Drive 

on April 11 at the MCC Muhlenberg 

County Campus.  There were 35 people 

registered and 32 pints of blood collect-

ed.  The blood donations have the poten-

tial to save up to 96 lives.  
 

Mitch Poole, Advising Counselor, at-

tended The Council on Postsecondary 

Education first annual Kentucky Student 

Success Summit on April 2-3 at the Lou-

isville Marriott Downtown. The summit, 

targeted toward higher education faculty 

and staff, showcased high impact student 

success practices as part of the stateôs 

focus to increase completion rates and 

close achievement gaps.  The agenda 

included presentations by the following 

nationally known speakers: 

¶ George Kuh, adjunct professor at the 

University of Illinois and Chancel-

lorôs Professor of Higher Education 

Emeritus at Indiana University 

Bloomington. 

¶ Joe Cuseo, professor emeritus, psy-

chology, and educational consultant. 

¶ Tom DeWit, co-director of Accelera-

tion in Context. 

¶ Larry Abele, director, Institute for 

Academic Leadership, and provost 

emeritus, Florida State University. 

Additional information on the confer-

ence, including a draft agenda, is availa-

ble at http://cpe.ky.gov/studentsuccess/. 
 

Tonia Gibson, Professor of Radiog-

raphy, has been appointed to the Ken-

tucky HOSA Executive Council as the 

postsecondary education representative 

for the next two years.  Gibson will be 

attending the HOSA 35th Annual Nation-

al Leadership Conference in Orlando, 

Florida, on June 19-24. 
 

Dr. George Humphreys, Extended 

Campus Coordinator, has a book contract 

with University Press of Kentucky for a 

political history of western Kentucky 

since the New Deal.  The projected publi-

cation date is spring 2014. 
 

Dr. Mary Werner, Professor of English, 

and Barb McCoy, Humanities Division 

Assistant, attended the ñBridges Out of 

Povertyò workshop held on April 9-10 at 

the Second Baptist Church in Greenville. 

 

 

MCCôs Occupational Therapy Assistant (OTA) program students and instructor recently went to the Madisonville City Park to focus 

on leisure exploration skills as part of the Mental Health Issues in Occupational Therapy.  One aspect of occupational therapy inter-

vention with a person with a mental disorder may be health active leisure activities.  Leisure activity actually re-creates the capacity 

to work by restoring lost energy and refreshing the spirit. MCCôs OTA students taught each other how to play Frisbee golf and with 

renewed spirit created this human sign of OTA. 

OTA LEISURE EXPLORATION SKILLS 


